
 

 
 

"Each day is a new beginning, I know that the only way to live my life is to try to do what is right, to take the long view, to give 

of my best in all that the day brings, and to put my trust in God." Queen Elizabeth II 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dorchester Primary School, Dorchester Road, Worcester Park, Surrey, KT4 8PG 

telephone:  0208 330 1144, email:  office@dorchesterprimary.com   

follow us on: 

                                          dorchester_primary_school                                      @DorchesterP                                     @dorchesterprimary 

      

16th September, 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been lovely to have our Reception children with us for full days this week, after starting out with shorter transition days 

last week.  They have settled in beautifully with many of them already giving me a confident, ‘Good morning Mrs Bell’ at the 

gate and heading off to class with a good degree of independence to get on with their learning. 

The teachers in Years 1-6 are looking forward to hosting our Parent Welcome Meetings at the end of the school day next week 

to give you an opportunity to find out about everything that is going on in your child’s year group this year.  You will also have an 

opportunity to see your child’s classroom and meet their class teacher and Year Lead.  These meetings take place at 3:30pm and 

are expected to take around half an hour, on the following dates: 

 

Year 

Group 

Date Location for meeting 

(you will be able to visit your child’s 

classroom after the meeting) 

Year 1 Tuesday 20th September Rose Classroom 

Year 2 Wednesday 21st September Buttercup Classroom 

Year 3 Thursday 22nd September Amber Classroom 

Year 4 Friday 23rd September Fern Classroom 

Year 5 Tuesday 20th September Indigo Classroom 

Year 6 Wednesday 21st September Amethyst Classroom 

 

In order that you can attend the meetings childfree, we will supervise children of those attending the meetings either on the 

playground or in the studio hall depending on the weather– please bring your child/ren to Ruby Class (in the Year1 and 2 area) 

where Mrs Hall and I will meet them and make sure they are well looked after while you attend your meeting.  Mrs Glover will 

contact EYFS (Nursery and Reception) parents separately about meetings for them once the children have had a little longer to 

settle in.  

Thank you to those who have already submitted applications and made further enquiries about the role of Parent Governor 

following my Classlist message earlier in the week.  It is wonderful to see so many parents wishing to volunteer to help to make 

our school an even better place for everyone to learn.  If you too would like to support the school but feel the parent governor 

role is not for you, we will shortly be recruiting Class Reps to support FODS (our PTA), additional people to help on the FODs 

Dorchester Weekly Newsletter! 
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committee and with events and parent volunteers to help with reading and supporting learning in school.  We are truly grateful 

for all the support our parents offer the school – we couldn’t do it without you. 

We had some amazing street dance lessons which took place all day last Friday called Urban Strides workshops – the children 

across the school had the most wonderful dance sessions and some hidden talents were made known to us! Thanks so much to 

Carol for organising these. 

 

A reminder that school will be closed on Monday to mark the funeral of Queen Elizabeth II.  I hope that you are able to spend 

some time watching the events of the day – it certainly feels like a bit piece of history to be part of; lots of children have told me 

that they have visited Buckingham Palace and laid flowers in Green Park which will make a fantastic memory for them. 

We look forward to seeing the children in school as normal on Tuesday morning. 

 

Kind regards 

 

Cathy Bell 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Upcoming Events 
Parent Welcome Meetings 

 

Year 

Group 

Date Location for meeting 

(you will be able to visit your 

child’s classroom after the 

meeting) 

Year 1 Tuesday 20th September Rose Classroom 

Year 2 Wednesday 21st September Buttercup Classroom 

Year 3 Thursday 22nd September Amber Classroom 

Year 4 Friday 23rd September Fern Classroom 

Year 5 Tuesday 20th September Indigo Classroom 

Year 6 Wednesday 21st September Amethyst Classroom 

 

 

Jeans for Genes Day 

During the week of 19th – 25th September we will be raising awareness of genetic disorders.  On Friday 23rd September 

we will again participate in Jeans for Genes day, when the children are invited to come to school wearing jeans, with 

their school uniform tops as usual.  In light of the cost of living crisis, we will focus this year on raising awareness rather 

than fundraising, although we will have buckets at the gate for donations should you wish, and be in position to, make 

one.  All children are welcome to come in wearing jeans regardless of whether or not they give a donation.   

 

FODS Welcome Coffee Morning – all parents and carers invited! 

30th September @ 9am in the assembly hall – see below for details! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 DPS FODS 

FODS Welcome Coffee morning 30th September 

 

Who are FODS? Friends of Dorchester School (our PTA) 

We would like to warmly invite all parents and carers to first FODS coffee morning of the year – it will be a fantastic 

opportunity to develop new friendships and strengthen existing ones. There are so many different ways in which parents 

and carers from the school community can help out and provide crucial expertise and support to the school across the 

acadmic year and beyond. We will be there to discuss for instance, our FODS (PTA) activities and how to help out, 

community links, and much more! 

All parents and carers are welcome to attend, and as of now, every parent and carer is officially a member of FODS! We 

want as many people as possible on board, and would encourage you please to come along on the 30th from 9am in the 

assembly hall for what should be a great morning. 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 DPS Notices 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What are you thankful for? 

In year 1 the children have all had another great week and have enjoyed starting our topic ‘Digging for Dinosaurs’. 

In English we have been reading ‘Harry and the Bucketful of Dinosaurs’ and writing simple sentences using capital letters, finger 

spaces and full stops. 

In Maths we have been practising our counting and finding one more and one less. 

We have been looking at how we know dinosaurs existed and learning about different fossils.  In Science we have been learning 

how to group animals by their type.  We have also looked at what it means to be thankful and why it is important to like 

yourself. 

 

 

Class Notes 

How have you enjoyed our First Full Week in Reception? 

Wow! The Reception children have finished their first week as full time pupils. This week we have explored what we look like 

and how we differ from our friends. We have also thought about what it feels like to be happy or sad and what makes us have 

those feelings. In phonics, we have started to learn our first sounds and how to recognise them at the beginning of words. One 

of the classes has had their first experience of Forest School. They met the chickens and explored the environment. We have 

seen many children playing together, learning to share and inviting each other to join their games. Outside, they have been 

jumping in puddles, playing with the water pump and learning why we need aprons! Everyone has had a chance to make their 

own playdough, and it was lovely to see the expressions on some faces when they saw how flour, oil, salt and water transforms 

into a malleable dough. If this is the first week, we cannot wait to see what the children will do with the rest of this Reception 

Year! 

What has been your favourite activity in Nursery this week? 

All of the Nursery team are so proud of how well our new children have settled. They have been really busy exploring our Inside 

and Outside environments. We have seen lots of performances on our outside stage with groups of children singing and 

dancing to their favourite Nursery rhymes. We also have lots of budding artists who have been making lots of wonderful 

drawings. We are going to make an Art Gallery in the classroom and we are sure that parents are running out of fridge space at 

home! The children have also been learning lots of important safety rules and they are getting very good at remembering to put 

on a helmet when they ride a bike. We can't wait to see all the wonderful learning that they will engage in throughout the year. 



 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

What makes a great piece of descriptive writing? 

Another busy week in Year 2! In English we were looking at adjectives and practising how to describe different people, places and 

objects. This week we also started our Little Wandle reading groups, so the children should all have come home with a Little 

Wandle or Big Cat book at their banded level. Please read these with your children. We will have book swaps on Wednesdays 

when we are sure the children are fluent with their reading and comprehension of the book. Maths has been all about ordering 

and comparing numbers and the children really enjoyed learning about the < and > symbols to show ‘greater than’ and ‘less 

than’. In Science this week we investigated materials in more detail and did some more describing – this time about the 

properties of the materials. Some of the children have practised logging into their Chromebooks for the first time in Year 2 and 

practised perseverance and patience to get it right! Others started to explore our RE topic and started to ask lots of key questions 

about Christianity. We are looking forward to another jam-packed week next week! 

What did you enjoy most about stoneage day? 

This week, we have learnt so much about the Stone Age through our History lessons and our WOW day! We hunted and 

gathered our own food, did some cave painting and made clay pots. We have also continued to learn about rocks and soils in our 

Science lessons and found out how the main three types of rocks were formed as well as looking at different examples. In RE we 

have continued to learn about the life of Guru Nanak and his importance in Sikhism. Year 4 have been reading the story 'UG, 

Stone Age boy genius' and have been drawing comparisons between his life and ours. Year 3 have been thinking about how to 

improve our writing using different types of adverbs and conjunctions. We have also thought about how dictionaries and 

thesauri are used to help us improve our writing. In Maths, both year groups have been working on putting numbers accurately 

on a number line. Year 3 have been working towards 1000 whereas Year 4 have been working to 10,000.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Which animal in 'The Great Kapok Tree' gives the most compelling argument against deforestation? Why? 

Year 6 have started the new school year very positively with great attitudes to their learning in all subjects. Our Geography topic 

of 'Brilliant Brazil' has already included tasting homemade empanadas and exploring the Samba dance movements. We have 

been learning how to describe the location and physical features of Brazil in great detail and comparing the country with the UK. 

Our learning in English links well with our Geography topic. 'The Great Kapok Tree', whilst being a fairly simple book, has 

incredibly powerful messages against deforestation and is allowing the children to explore these concepts in a cross-curricular 

way. They are working on their first Star Writing, retelling the story in their own words. Some of our children have been trying out 

for the Primary Mathematics Challenge - a national competition in which the best primary mathematicians in the country, 

compete at various stages - a great opportunity for these children. In Science, our learning is based on Evolution and Inheritance - 

which we began exploring through the Mr Men and Little Miss characters! This really helped the children to understand the 

concepts involved, in quite an abstract topic. Well done Year 6 - a great start!  

 

 

Class Notes 

How do relative clauses add extra description to writing, and can you give an example? 

We have had a wonderful second week in Year 5. Routines are becoming established and the hard and exciting work is really 

taking shape now! 

In English, we have been focussing on creating expanded noun phrases and using relative clauses, all in the context of writing 

about the Vikings and the invasion of England. In Maths, we have continued on working on place value, looking at rounding, 

estimating, partitioning and comparing  numbers up to 100,000.  

In RE, we have learnt about who Brahman is and the history of Hinduism - we had some really lovely writing about how Brahman 

is everything and everything and everywhere - some wonderfully philosophical comments coming from so many pupils! 

In PE, we have started playing some team ball games, specifically a great version of bench ball - ask your children about it (unless 

they are in Blue class) in which case ask them about how their swimming is going! 

In Science, we investigated which materials were soluble or insoluble, and had some great discussions about their suitability as 

materials in real life contexts, like, why could you not make a sandcastle out of sugar and water if the beach was made of sugar? 

 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Supporting our children’s safety – Conflict Resolution  

Conflict is an unavoidable part of life, and it can begin early. A toddler who takes away a toy from another youngster is an example of 

an interpersonal conflict. In older children, it often presents in disagreements, arguments, or other forms of confrontation.     

Conflicts are also a natural part of growing up – and unkind, irritating or mean behaviour can at times exist in playgrounds, social 

events and online platforms. Teaching children to be able to manage conflict calmy and intelligently is an important and ongoing 

lesson for many. Managed properly, conflict can be constructive. Disagreements help students find ways to work together, gain new 

perspectives, re-think old ideas and conceptions, and strengthen interpersonal relationships.  

But to keep arguments from boiling over into destructive events, conflict resolution skills for children should be kept top of mind as an 

educational goal.  Those skills will serve students well throughout their lives. The first step in helping students master these skills is 

understanding their emotions and help them see how feelings can affect the outcome of a quarrel. Students who learn to control their 

emotions can resolve squabbles before they escalate into something worse.  

Since no one can expect everything to go their way all the time, it is important to instill conflict resolution strategies for students 

early.  

5 Steps to Conflict Resolution for Kids 

The earlier that children can learn how to manage disputes, the sooner they begin cultivating their emotional intelligence, which 

factors into conflict prevention and tolerance. This model can help students resolve conflicts on their own: 

STOP. Don’t let things get out of control. Take a step back and try to calm down, since anger makes conflicts more difficult to resolve.  

SAY what the conflict is about. Make sure you both have a clear understanding of what is causing the disagreement and clarify what 

each of you wants or doesn’t want.  

THINK of positive options. What’s a fair solution that meets both of your needs?  

CHOOSE a positive option that everyone can agree on.  

RESPECT the opinions of others, even if you can’t agree.   

Effective conflict resolution also requires children to remain positive, patient, and sincere. Some reminders on what NOT to do 

include:   

Resorting to name-calling, Using physical violence, Interrupting the other person, Refusing to listen, Insulting someone’s intelligence. 

What Are Some Conflict Resolution Activities? 

Family and peer activities can help students learn how to handle conflict in a controlled way. Some activities that can help children 

learn how empathy, communication, and self-esteem work in conflict prevention and emotional resilience include:   

Play games. Games have rules, and rules are great for starting disputes. Working through a “questionable call” without getting 

emotional is the foundation of conflict resolution.  

Create something. A writing or art exercise that involves a problem and solution encourages kids to share how they resolve conflicts 

and learn how other’s do it.  

Put on a play. Students can write their own scripts or collaborate on a story about what caused a dispute and how the various players 

contributed to its resolution.   

Always call 999 in an emergency. 

Are you regularly checking yours and your children’s privacy settings and phone, device or gaming usage? 

www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents       www.childnet.com      www.saferinternet.org.uk         www.parentinfo.org 

         www.internetmatters.org         www.nspcc.org.uk/onlinesafety         www.commonsensemedia.org 

 

Safeguarding 

https://www.psychologytoday.com/us/basics/emotional-intelligence
https://www.connectionsacademy.com/support/resources/article/foster-civility-tolerance-children/
http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents
http://www.childnet.com/
http://www.saferinternet.org.uk/
http://www.parentinfo.org/
http://www.internetmatters.org/
http://www.nspcc.org.uk/onlinesafety
http://www.commonsensemedia.org/


 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
*Please note- no GAMMON or BEEF on Wednesday  it will always be CHICKEN 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Useful links 

All school information and communication   www.classlist.com    
Payment link for school dinners and class trips 

www.pay360educationpayments.com/Home   

Our website    http://www.dorchesterprimary.com/ 

Use the website for our Twitter @DorchesterP 

Our Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/dorchesterprimary 

  

Sutton Education Trust website   http://www.suttoneducationtrust.com/ 

 

Our overall value for 
the school is  

Responsibility 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

School Nursing Duty Line 
We have set up a duty School Nurse line to enable telephone contact for parents and 

young people to offer support to replace some current face-to-face contact at this 
time.   

0208 770 5409 

 
 

DPS Links 

 
 

http://www.classlist.com/
http://www.pay360educationpayments.com/Home
http://www.dorchesterprimary.com/app/os#!schoolwebsite/home
https://www.facebook.com/dorchesterprimary
http://www.suttoneducationtrust.com/


 

 
 

 
 

 

Monday 19th September School closed for the Queen’s Funeral 

Tuesday 20th September Year 1  parent welcome meeting in Rose Classroom 

Year 5 parent welcome meeting in Indigo Classroom 

Wednesday 21st September Year 2 parent welcome meeting in Buttercup Classroom 

Year 6 parent welcome meeting in Amethyst Classroom 

Thursday 22nd September Year 3 parent welcome meeting in Amber Classroom 

Friday 23rd September Year 4 parent welcome meeting in Fern Classroom 

26th September Open morning for prospective parents 9.30am – 11am 

30th September FODS welcome coffee morning and Macmillan Cake sale 

3rd October (all week) Year 6 Bikeability 

5th October FODS AGM and evening social meeting 

6th October Harvest Festival  with a Harvest Festival menu for lunchtime  

12th October Open morning for prospective parents 9.30am – 11am 

14th October Diwali Assembly 1pm – 3pm 

17th October – 20th Book Fair in school 

19th and 20th October Parent Consultations 

20th October FODS Mufti – bring a bottle or filled jar for Christmas fair donation 

Friday 21st October INSET Day All Staff  

24th – 28th October HALF TERM 

3rd November Open evening for prospective parents 7pm – 8pm 

7th November all week The great Dorchester clear out (FODStoy collection for fair donations) 

14th November all week Anti Bullying Week 
14th November – Primary Maths Challenge Year 4-6 

15th and 16th November Individual and Sibling Photos 

24th November Flu Immunisation Reception – Y6 

9th December Open morning for prospective parents 9.30am – 11am 

10th December FODS Christmas Fair 

15th December FODS Christmas Discos 3.30pm – 6pm 
Nursery Last Day of term 

DPS Diary 
 



 

 
 

16th December LAST DAY OF TERM FOR ALL PUPILS 

19th Dec – Monday 2nd Jan CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS 

3rd January FIRST DAY OF SPRING TERM 

Monday 5th June 2023 INSET Day 

Friday 21st July 2023 INSET Day 

 

Are you worried about the welfare of a child or young person? 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/what-is-child-abuse/spotting-signs-child-abuse/ 

If you think a child could be at risk of significant harm, you can call the children's social care team at the council in Sutton (Go to 

their website) 

020 8770 6001 (Monday to Friday, 9am and 5pm)     020 8770 5000 (out of hours) 

Always call 999 in an emergency 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/what-is-child-abuse/spotting-signs-child-abuse/
https://www.sutton.gov.uk/info/200235/safeguarding_children/473/tell_us_if_you_re_concerned_about_a_child
https://www.sutton.gov.uk/info/200235/safeguarding_children/473/tell_us_if_you_re_concerned_about_a_child
tel://020%208770%206001/
tel://020%208770%205000/


 

 
 

 

The Willow Club our Wrap Around Care Provision, which includes Breakfast Club, Morning Club, After 
School Club and Holiday Club.  We hope you like our new branding! 

Places are available for after school club for the remainder of this term.  Just visit The Willow Club Wrap 
Around Care page on the school website 
(https://www.dorchesterprimary.com/page/?title=The+Willow+Club+Wrap%2Daround+Care&pid=64&acti
on=saved) to book.  

Please note that bookings need to be made and paid for in advance of the booking.  We have had several 
children attending club without bookings which means we may have insufficient food, staff or resources 
for them.  Thank you for your understanding. 

 

https://www.dorchesterprimary.com/page/?title=The+Willow+Club+Wrap%2Daround+Care&pid=64&action=saved
https://www.dorchesterprimary.com/page/?title=The+Willow+Club+Wrap%2Daround+Care&pid=64&action=saved

